
 

 

Notice Date:  November 21, 2024 
To:   Michigan Medicare-Medicaid Plan Providers 
From:   HAP CareSource™ MI Health Link (Medicare-Medicaid Plan) 
Subject:  Macomb Prepaid Inpatient Health Plan (PIHP)  
Effective Date: January 1, 2025 
 
Summary 
Macomb County Community Mental Health (MCCMH) is going through organizational changes, and 
effective December 31, 2024, there will be an adjustment to MCCMH partnership with the health plans 
that provide behavioral health coverage to MI Health Link beneficiaries. This includes HAP CareSource 
MI Health Link enrolled members. This change is purely a transition in how MCCMH does business 
with the health plans. This does NOT have any effect on member benefits or services available to 
members.   
 
Impact 
HAP CareSource MI Health Link members who are living in Macomb County and are currently 
receiving behavioral health services from MCCMH will now have their behavioral health services 
coordinated by HAP CareSource MI Health Link instead of MCCMH. Member benefits remain the 
same, the only change taking place is who manages these benefits.  
 
Importance 
Authorizations and coordination of these benefits are provided by HAP CareSource MI Health Link for 
members who live within Macomb County. Authorizations should be submitted per the guidance 
outlined in the Referrals and Authorizations section of the Provider Manual. This section includes 
information on submitting a Prior Authorization Request. The Provider Manual can be found on 
HAPCareSource.com by clicking Providers > Provider Manual.   
 
Questions? 
If you have any referral or prior authorization questions, please call our Utilization Management 
department at 1-833-230-2159.  
 
For all other questions, please call Provider Services at 1-833-230-2159.  
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